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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

September 25, 2017
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2016.
Chairman, Robert Burke called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m.
Board Members Present:   Lori Sproviero, Wallace Nowosielecki, George Shamah (7:37pm), Robert Burke, Rich DeLorenzo, Sandy  Balistrieri 
Board Members Absent: Glen Pettigano
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison: Keith Work
A motion was made by Sandy Balistrieri to approve the Meeting Minutes from the July 24, 2017 Meeting.  Motion seconded by Wallace Nowosielecki. 
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	A
	A
	X
	X
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Wallace Nowosielecki.
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Public Portion: Jeff Leider of the Let Them Be Little Foundation came to talk about all inclusive playgrounds. The foundation was formed to help kids affected by rare diseases.  All inclusive playgrounds can be enjoyed by children with special needs as well as parents with special needs. He, Donna, the Mayor , Keith and the grant writer met to discuss erecting all inclusive playgrounds in Elmwood Park. Saddle Brook and Franklin Lakes have built such playgrounds. Mr. Leider has started the process of applying for grants. He is looking for federal grants and private grants. The idea behind the all inclusive playground is that all children can play together at one playground. Rich asked if we could retrofit the current equipment. Donna said no, although we can add onto the current equipment at Cherry Hill. Mr. Leider said that the best spot for an all inclusive playground has to be a quiet one.  Cherry Hill would fit the bill. He would like to see some handicapped parking spots at the top of the hill as well as handicapped bathrooms.
Donna said that she presented a plan for an inclusive playground two years ago, but it was shot down by the Mayor and council because of the $400,000 cost. She referred to the pictures of the addition to the current Cherry Hill playground (included in the packets) that she is now proposing. It is all wheelchair and handicapped accessible. There are tactile features, drums, thing to spin , a rock and ride, as well as a quiet pod. The swings have harnesses.
 The project will cost $258,000 in total, including flooring. The manufacturer of the equipment , Game Time, is having a sale on the equipment portion of the project. That portion would normally cost $140,000, but if we order and pay for it by 11/15/17 we can get it for $67,000. If we get the grants they can pay for it, otherwise it can come out of the Trust Fund. Mr. Leider is pretty certain that we will receive the grants. Senators Menendez and Pascrell are writing us letters of recommendation. Wally asked if we were working with the grant writer. Donna said yes. Bob asked if this will affect the exercise stations. Donna said probably not. Rich asked how much the grant will be. Donna said $260,000. Mr. Leider said that the total will consist of several grants. Rich asked if we don’t get the grant are we on the hook for the parking spaces and bathrooms? Lori said that we had already planned on adding handicapped spots at Cherry Hill. Donna said that the bathrooms will not be permanent. We can rent handicapped port- a- johns. Wally asked if there is going to be a problem with other kids at the all inclusive playground. Donna said that the idea behind an all inclusive playground is that everyone plays together. Bob asked why the equipment can’t be put in Elmwood Park,  it would be more in the middle of town. Donna said that it would be too loud. Eventually we would like to put two parks in, one on each side of town. Lori suggested Rosemont. Mr. Leider is worried about cars at Rosemont; curbing and parking must be figured out.   The committee has to vote on whether to move forward with the project. The public portion of the must be closed for the vote. 

A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Sandy Balistrieri.  
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by   
George Shamah.
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Bob said that he doesn’t see anything else that needs to be discussed.  He does have an issue with the parking spaces at Cherry Hill. George said that it will only be for handicapped usage. Donna said yes. We will start with five spaces and see how that works.  Bob is worried that the new spots will affect the walking path.  When the handicapped port- a -johns are installed the may also take space away from the path. Lori suggested that we spray paint the area where they are to be located to see what it will look like.
Bob said that the vote should be in two parts.  He made a motion to erect  all inclusive park equipment at Cherry Hill park .
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 Bob also made a motion to purchase the playground equipment before  11/15/17 at a cost of $70,000 in order to get a fifty percent discount, and store it at the DPW until it can be installed.
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Director’s Report:  
Gall Avenue: Has been completed. Ribbon cutting was on Friday. Donna said that three fire trucks came She thanked  all who attended. 
Movie under the Stars: Was on Friday. Showed  “Sing”.

Marina:  We are awaiting installation of the chair swing.

Bandshell: We got blueprints and approval from the building and electrical inspectors. We are awaiting approval for the base from the building inspector.  Sanzari is ready to begin construction, but must wait for that approval.
 Rec’ing Crew: The crew has been doing well. They have won all of their games. 

Halloween Dance: October 26th.
After School for Special Needs Children: Donna is planning to meet with the Mr. Greico, Mr. Iachetti and a parent’s advocacy group to develop a special needs after school program. Space is the main issue. If we can figure out the space issue, we could run the program.

Rich asked about the enrollment for soccer. Donna said that we have two teams for the 3-4 grade level, two teams for the 5-6th grade level and one team for the 7-8th grade level. There are about 13 kids per team for the 3-4th and 5-6th levels and there are about 17 kids on the 7-8th grade team. It is pretty consistent with last year. We had more kids for 1-2 grades last year. This year we have 44 kids.  Crew has five teams. Rich asked if you have to play rec soccer in order to play Crew. Romano said no. Actually no one plays both. Bob asked if the rec soccer teams could play on the turf field at the high school. Donna said that the Crew plays there but not the rec. The high school can only accommodate so many teams.

We moved onto old business that hadn’t been discussed yet.
Recycling Containers: Installed at Cherry Hill
Birchwood Park Playground: Donna can order the equipment as of October 18, twenty days after the second reading.

Bob asked if the equipment will be in the “L” shape. Donna said that it will be straight across the fence since the ground is not level.

Bob asked if the Basketball courts will be affected. Donna said that they will stay as is.

We moved onto new business that hadn’t been discussed yet.
Chief Foligno and DPW Superintendent Scott Karz- Discussion of basketball courts : They were supposed to attend the meeting, but did not. Bob asked about the problem. Donna said the there is lots of garbage and destruction such as broken rims at Elmwood Park.  Donna suggested that we take one rim down temporarily. Bob thought that this affects everyone, not just the troublemakers. Donna also said that we could fence the courts in and they would be accessible by code. Then she asked for more solutions. Bob said that the police should increase their patrols. Rich said that we could install double rims. George suggested dummy cameras.  Rich said that when there were problems many years ago with the basketball courts, the police visited the courts and had discussions with the players about the issues. They explained the ramifications of their misbehavior. 
Commissioner Reports:
George Shamah: Bombers has started. The Pee Wees are doing particularly well. They are 3 and 0. There has been a decent turnout. The website sign up was a disaster. They had to go back to live sign ups. They will try again next year. New parents have lots of questions, so it seems that they prefer live sign ups. George thanked Donna for adjusting fields last week.  Donna said that the presidents of the leagues work well together to share fields.
 Sandy Balistrieri:  She went to movie night. It was a good turnout. She also attended the ribbon cutting ceremony.  Good job on both.
Richard DeLorenzo: Little League started the Fall League. There is one group of 12’s that is playing in a modified league. There is also another team of 12 and under. They had to give a couple of refunds to kids that they couldn’t accommodate, such as an 8 year old and a 14 year old.
Rich got an email from the high school baseball coach. He wants to meet with the board. He has good ideas. He wants to have the high school players interact with the little league players,  maybe by having them help coach. The coach also suggested that the high school team play a night game on the Little League Field. He would like to see the game publicized to get the town to come out.
We should look into more permanent sunshades on the playgrounds,  spraypark  and dugouts. George said that have them at the Garfield football field. Donna said that Romano has been looking into sunshades for the spraypark and the picnic tables at the parks.

Rich also suggested that we purchase new bleachers for the softball field, Major League field and Pine Street Field. 

Robert Burke:  He noticed that Basketball registration opens on October 1st. Donna said that it is actually already open. Bob asked if we could put up a sign or flyer about basketball. Donna said that we will get some flyers. 
Wallace Nowosielecki :  He asked what girls softball league plays on Sunday. Donna said that the EP League plays on Sunday, but if Wally sees a game with no EP players, he should contact Donna.
Lori Sproviero: We built new parks, but we need shade. There is no shade over the picnic tables. Also, why is there no chair swing at Gall? Donna said that it is part of the capital improvement plan.  Lori asked if we could get a cost for structures over the picnic tables.
Recreation Liaison’s Report
Keith said that at last Council meeting:

· There was a first reading of the ordinance to authorize the expenditure of $175,000 to improve Birchwood Park. The town has received a $37,500 grant for this expenditure.
· They passed a resolution to grant the Police Department permission to install security cameras in the parks. The Police Department had to sign a licensing agreement with Verizon, which held up the process. 

Donna thought that the reading of the ordinance for the playground equipment was the second one. This may affect her ordering of the equipment.

Keith also mentioned that there has been a problem with lights being left on at the fields. To alleviate this problem, Donna gave a set of keys to the Police Department and they can shut off the lights if need be.

Rich asked if there is a plan for winter outdoor hockey. Donna said yes and the facility also is getting used by the 1st and 2nd grade soccer players.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Wallace Nowosielecki to close the work portion of the meeting and to adjourn the meeting. Sandy Balistrieri seconded the motion.
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The meeting was adjourned at 9:02pm.

